Moscow Food Co-op Board of Directors Monthly Meeting
March 8th, 2011
6:00 pm

Present: Bill Beck, Kimberly Vincent, Andrika Kuhle, Jamie Bentley, Donal Wilkinson, Sheryl Hagen-Zakarison, Mark Mumford; Theresa Nuhn, Joan McDougall, Deb Reynolds (Interim Managers); Kay Keskinen (Facilitator), Christine Locker (Admin. Assist.), Tammy Parker (BOD Candidate)
Absent: n/a
Check-In
Member Forum

No members were present to speak.
Consent Agenda

· Minutes: Amend February minutes to read, “…only Theresa Nuhn will see submitted electronic applications” under the GM Search paragraphs, and replace Green Commerce with Bylaw & Policy in the B13 paragraphs.
· Motion to accept minutes as amended, seconded, passed (5-0 with two abstentions)
· ACTION: Christine will amend the minutes as specified above.
· GM Compliance Report: Comment that Joseph did a great job writing the report; comment about membership privacy policy – not all members have received and signed the updated privacy notice, contrary to what’s in the report
· Motion to accept the report and find it in compliance, seconded, passed (7-0)
· GM Financials and Operations: Year to date net income is lower than last year’s – this is caused by building changes (office remodeling) and refrigeration repairs.  A discussion and explanation of profit then followed.  Comment that there has been a significant rise in member investments.
· Motion to accept the reports as in compliance, seconded, passed (7-0)
Announcements and Action Items Follow-Up

All action items from the previous meeting were completed.
Confirm Agenda

Self-evaluation summary will not be discussed at this meeting, as the executive committee did not finish it.
Business Agenda:

Finance Information Process

The BOD was presented a proposal to form a finance committee, composed of the finance manager, staff members, and one or two BOD members.  This committee would meet quarterly to review and see if there is anything significant that should be brought to the BOD’s attention.  This proposal stems from the upcoming audit and because the BOD is working toward patronage dividends.
In the past, however, the finance committee has not been successful, and it has been better to keep the whole BOD financially involved, seeing as their main purpose is fiduciary responsibility.  If there is a finance committee, its sole purpose should be setting up and coordinating audits – reviewing proposals, hiring an auditor, reviewing and presenting audit reports.

Before forming a committee, it’s best to think of what questions need to be answered, then decide if a committee is really necessary to answer these questions.  Another alternative to forming a committee is holding a financial workshop to ensure that every BOD member understands all of the financial information with which they are presented.

The Bylaws do state that there should be a president, secretary, and treasurer; this BOD currently has a vice president/treasurer.  It may be worth making that officer the direct liaison with the finance manager so there is a firmer connection.

A question about strategic plan accounting was brought up – does the BOD do their own account or is this the responsibility of the finance manager?

ACTION: Christine will look in retreat notes to see if the strategic plan budget is mentioned.
Chamber of Commerce Membership
The BOD discussed whether or not to remain a member of the Moscow Chamber of Commerce.  The overall feeling among BOD members and the interim management team is that, instead of leaving the Chamber, the Co-op needs to become more involved because the Co-op is a leader within the community.  The management team is willing to attend Chamber meetings and report to the BOD.
[Let the record note that Donal Wilkinson had to leave the meeting early at 7:04 pm.]

New BOD Mentoring/Spring Retreat Planning/Portland Training

Retreat Planning
Prof. Dev. came up with the big-picture questions of “How do we define our fiduciary role?”  and a few sub-questions.  The BOD may also have someone come in to talk about policy governance and how to use it to the fullest, as this ties into fiduciary responsibility.
Dates for the retreat are May 13 (Friday) – May 15 (Sunday).  
ACTION: Professional Development committee will look into finding an expert on policy governance and/or finances.
Portland Training, March 25-26
Discussion of carpooling and hotel logistics.
Donal and Bill are leaving at 5:30 am

Kim, Andrika, Theresa, Mark are leaving at noon

Sheryl is driving on her own

ACTION: Kim will check with Toni after the elections to see if she can/wants to go, should she be elected.

ACTION: Theresa will check on the workshop sign-ups.

New BOD Mentorship
The Professional Development committee created a mentorship process for new BOD members to fulfill a request from the fall retreat.
ACTION: Christine will send Deb the financial documents from the orientation manual so she can make recommendations of things to add.

If anyone thinks of recommendations, please send them to the Professional Development Committee.  The CBLD Library probably has resources for new BOD members and policy governance.
ACTION: Christine will put the mentorship process on the Orientation Manual Wiki page.

ACTION: Kim will resend the new BOD member survey to Mark and Sheryl.  (Possibly in The Leader)

GM Search Update
The job announcement has been posted on the Co-op’s website and has its own page.  The initial candidate screening date has been moved from April 1st to April 18th, and the committee is currently working on advertising and a ranking rubric.  The committee met with Carolee Colter last week, and her sense is that MFC is a relatively well-known co-op and the Pacific Northwest is a desirable area to live; there could be a fair amount of interest, but it is too early to have any idea of how many applicants to expect.
Carolee will do the initial screening of applicants and does reference checks if she is asked, which will be helpful because she is emotionally uninvolved.  She also suggested nominating people who the BOD  thinks are appropriate for the job; if they decline, ask if they know anyone who might do a good job.
BOD Email and Wiki Access

There is currently no policy about who is given access to the BOD’s Wiki and email lists.  The interim management team will discuss and work on a policy regarding IT privileges on the operational side, but the BOD should also discuss having a policy for those IT resources that are under the BOD’s purview.  Having a policy puts the responsibility on the GM’s shoulders to make sure that IT personnel are using their privileges appropriately and responsibly.  Personnel given access to the BOD’s IT resources will be listed in the policy by position, not by name.
ACTION: Theresa will look in the operational policies for anything regarding IT privacy.

There is some concern that an IT ethics and privacy policy is bordering on operations and is therefore not appropriate for the BOD.  Policy B12 (Owner Data Privacy Policy) is directed toward the membership data and finances, not operations.

· Motion to refer this issue of BOD’s electronic privacy to the Bylaw and Policy Committee, seconded, passed (6-0).

The Board went into executive session at 8:21 pm.

Minutes taken by Christine Locker

Next meeting will be April 12th, 2011 at the Fiske Room

Signature of the Board President
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